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òA stable, independent, self-governing authority providing principled leadership to a dynamic community of 

caring, healthy citizens, from a secure resource baseó 
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August - kĄiěmitiěĔěikwaďit 
 

(fruit ripening during the night) 

 

 

 

UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS* 
*Subject to change without notice  

 

 
What:    Ktunaxa Language Class  
When  Mondays August 12

th
, 19

th
, 26

th
  

Where:  Yellow House 
 
What:    Cathy Carlgren Nurse Practioner 
When:   August 7

th
 

Where: Yellow House 
 
What:   Community Meeting 
When:  Tuesday 5pm September 24

th
  

Where: LKB Gym 
 
What:    Lisaôs Foot Care Clinic 
When August 22

nd
  

Where: Yellow House 

  
What:    Dr. Grahn 
When:   Monday August 12

th
 and 22

nd
  

Where: Yellow House  
 
What:   Mens Group (Contact Shari for more info) 
When:  Mondays 4-8pm Sept. 3

rd
, 10

th
, 17

th
, 24

th
   

Where: LKB Gym  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cherry+trees&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=lhn9ASkd0FyTWM&tbnid=nHw2tU2qZ-CBgM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.springtreefarm.ca/products/trees/fruit/&ei=Tz3TUdXeFcGjigLh4oCYBw&bvm=bv.48705608,d.cGE&psig=AFQjCNHIuMlOgD-2AxESSSCnJ37mLVORgA&ust=1372884629447950
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Recipe  

Buttermilk Biscuit Recipe  
2 cups sifted whole wheat or spelt flour. (Note: 
sifting makes the biscuits lighter.) 
¼ teaspoon salt 
2½ teaspoons baking powder for sweet 
buttermilk, or 2 teaspoons baking powder plus 
½ teaspoon baking soda for tart buttermilk. 
¼ cup cold butter 
¾ cup (approximately) buttermilk 

Preheat your oven to 450ςF. Grease a small 

cookie sheet, or line it with parchment paper. 
In a mixing bowl, stir together the dry 
ingredients. Cut in the butter until the flour 
mixture resembles coarse corn meal. A little at 
a time, stir in the buttermilkðjust until you get 
a dough that isnôt too sticky to knead, but not 
one that is still dry or floury.  

Knead the dough brieflyðjust to incorporate 
the ingredients. Then pat it out on a floured 
surface. The thickness depends on how high 
you want your biscuits to rise. They should 
double, but they wonôt do more than that. With 
a floured biscuit cutter (or drinking glass rim,) 
cut out the biscuits, being careful not to twist 
the cutter.  

Transfer the biscuits to the cookie sheet. 
Gather up the dough scraps and repeat the 
process. If you wish, you can brush the tops of 
the biscuits with a little milk or cream before 
baking for a slightly glazed surface. Depending 
on the size and thickness of your biscuits, they 
should take about 12-15 minutes. Serve hot 
out of the oven with home-made butter and 
local honey or jam.  

 

 

Ktunaxa 
  Days of the Week 

 
Sunday (last day)  kukiĄinmiyit 

Monday (first day)  kěaªukinmiyit  

Tuesday (second day) kěaªaymiyit 

Wednesday (third day) kěaªqaěsanmiyit 

Thursday (fourth day) kěaxaĚanmiyit 

Friday (fifth day)  kěayi Đ kunmiyit 

Saturday (sixth day)  kěaªinmisanmiyit  

 

kĚiěmitiěĔěikwaďit 

(August) 

 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 
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From The Desk Of Chief Jason Louie 

Ki'suk kyukyit (greetings). The following information are the main areas of activity in point form for 
your review. Should you require any further information or details please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
× June 23/13: Attended the Waneta Dam Expansion Tour. Gave an opening welcome & prayer 

on behalf of the Lower Kootenay Band. 

× June 24/13: Ktunaxa Language Class (Yellow House). Classes are well attended, areas of 

instruction include: weather, common phrases, traditional medicines, sign language, & 

traditional songs. Classes are each Monday commencing at 10:00 at the Yellow House & all 

are welcome to attend. 

× June 24/13: Interview with Ki Louie on the future of the Ktunaxa Nation Governance Structure. 

Ki has been contracted by KNC to interview designated persons on what the Post Treaty 

Governance system may look like. 

× June 27/13: Regularly scheduled Corporate Sector meeting. The meeting did not commence 

as there was not a quorum. 

× June 28/13: Chief & Council meeting (emergency meeting). 

× July 01/13: Canada Day Celebration at the Creston Valley Rec Centre. Lower Kootenay staff & 

volunteers prepared an excellent salmon feast for the public. I gave a welcome and opening 

prayer for the evenings festivities. 

× July 04/13: Meeting with TKL Director. A retired archeologist from the Kootenay Lake area 

donated his collection to the Lower Kootenay Band. To ensure proper storage of the 

documents and materials we will be housing it all at the TKL facilities. 

× July 05/13: Networking meeting with Mayor Ron Toyota. 

× July 09/13: Networking meeting with RDCK Director Larry Binks. 

× July 11/13: Tour of Columbia Brewery facilities. The Lower Kootenay Band are beginning a 

dialogue with the management of the Brewery. 

× July 12/13: Meeting with Chamber of Commerce President Rob Schepers. Discussions were 

held to debrief areas of improvement from the Canada Day celebration. 

× July 16/13: Chief & Council meeting. 

× July 17/13: Blade Runners Program meeting. Blade Runners is a program through the KNC 

Employment Dept which assists Nation members into entering the work force. Currently, the 

LKB & KNC are attempting to establish a Lower Kootenay group identifying members who are 

between the ages of 18-29. This group of people would enter into a variety of different trades 

and hopefully could provide a career to the young men & women of LKB. For more information 

please contact Skye Mcdougal at (250) 489-2464. 

× July 18/13: KNC Executive meeting (Tobacco Plains). 

× July 19/13: Meeting with Art Tremblay of the Yaqan Nukiy Wetlands Society. Art updated me 

on some of the future work the Wetlands Society will be doing in the near future. 

× July 23/13: KKCFS AGA (Tobacco Plains) participated on a panel discussing "Traditional 

Parenting" of the Ktunaxa Nation. 

× July 24/13: KNC AGA (Tobacco Plains). 
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× July 29/13: Legends at the Creston Valley Museum. Was invited by summer student Ashley 

Cameron to share some Ktunaxa legends to the visitors. 

× July 31/13: Was invited to speak at the Ktunaxa Nation Female Bootcamp (Lower Kootenay). 

Discussions were around the effects of Fetal Alcohol Syndrome. 

× July 31/13: Was invited by the Creston Valley Rotary Club to provide an information session of 

the operations of the Lower Kootenay Band. 

*SECURE CERTIFICATE OF INDIAN STATUS CARDS: The LKB Chief & Council continue to 
encourage LKB members to begin the process of obtaining the new SCISC. Presently, the process 
takes up to 90 days. At a date in the near future the laminated cards will be discontinued.  The 
purpose for Council encouraging members to obtain the SCISC is when the laminated cards are 
discontinued the 90 day waiting period could turn into a much longer wait time. Beginning the process 
now will be worthwhile. Should you require any assistance please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
M. Jason Louie 
Chief 
Lower Kootenay Band 
(250) 428-4428 ext 235 
 

 

 

 

Do you recognize these two? 
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From the Desk of Anne Jimmie  

Kiôsuôk kyukyit!  Huckleberry pickers are already settled in their favorite picking spots.  Reminds me of 

my mother who used to look forward to this time of the year, with her gear by her side, ready to hit her 

favorite spots.  I miss the old timers. Even though they were going through difficult times, they were 

able to brighten up your day with their stories.  Very independent our old timers were! 

 June 19th:  I attended the Child and Family meeting in Cranbrook at the Chief Joseph building. 

We reviewed old business which included the volunteer screening requirements and 

supporting the ñdraft.ò  Community visits:  Tobacco Plains is still to be scheduled. Mentorship: 

Two of the staff will take on different functions as per position.  ONA Protocol ï still to be 

completed. The AGA scheduled for July 23rd is on track.    New Business:  Job Swap between 

our Child and Family and Australia. This is a great opportunity once the key areas are in place. 

The Board support that this move forward.  The solution focused brief therapy was well liked 

by staff in that the Board and Elderôs Advisory participated.  The Board will be reviewing the 

Audit on July 17th.  AANDC has rejected some of the items in the Work Plan and this means a 

resubmission.  The KKC&FS Manual ï Case Management was supported by the Board to 

move forward with suggestions.  

 

 June 20th:  I attended the Year End Education dinner and awards which was relocated in the 

Gym due to the weather.  Along with the dinner were the annual awards given to all students 

who completed another year of school. There were games that were held prior to and after the 

meal for both adults and students. This was fun! For the teachers, aboriginal support workers, 

parents, and all the students, this was a memorable way to end the school year! 

 

 June 27th:  I attended the TKL gathering which was held in the KNGB Gym. There was good 

representation from our communities, and I am always honored to be amongst our elders ï 

Margaret Friedlander, Liz Gravelle, Herman Alpine, Dorothy Alpine and others, who always 

share unselfishly of what is so important to us, that being our language and culture. Chris 

Horsethief did such an excellent job of facilitating and sharing his knowledge and expertise and 

asking the elders how this fits into our language. He spoke about the impact of residential 

school in that we stopped learning the way we used to.  How true that is! Besides learning, I 

always enjoy being around elders!  

 

 July 17th:  I attended the Child and Family meeting which was held at the Chief Joseph 

building in Cranbrook.   We reviewed and approved in principle the audits that will be 

presented at the AGA on July 23rd. There will be a Traditional Parenting Panel held on this 

same day, along with games, and other activities.  Board also reviewed the financial 

statements and motion to approve followed.  I also participated in a conference call at the 

KNGB at 3 pm as alternate for the Social Sector.  The outcome of this meeting will be 

presented to the KNEC at their meeting on July 18th.  
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 July 18th:  Travelled to Tobacco Plains for the KNEC meeting. Agenda and minutes of the last 

meeting were approved. Under old business, the constitution and by-laws will be discussed at 

the September meeting.  A tentative date has been scheduled for the meeting with ONA 

regarding some matters. The Team Charter will be put on the agenda for the September 

meeting. The COO position was reviewed and after much discussion, approval was given to 

move forward. An update was given on the ECDA with three amendments. Following 

discussion, the proposed amendments were approved. The Director for Social Sector along 

with the Chair made their presentation to the KNEC.  There is an opportunity to purchase a 16 

bed facility in Cranbrook.  After much discussion with input from the Director of Finance, and 

recommendations brought forth, approval was given. The last item on the agenda was the 

review and approval of all financial statements.  The Chair encouraged the Executive Council 

to review the statements for the purpose of understanding and able to answer questions when 

they are raised. This includes the relationship to funders.  

 

This concludes my report and I will be reporting on the AGA both for Child and Family and KNC in the 

September newsletter.  

Taxas! 

Anne Jimmie, Councillor 
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Report to Lower Kootenay Band membership- August 2013 

by Linda Berg, Chief Operating Officer 

 

EVENTS 

 

Canada Day dinner @ Creston Rec Centre  July 1 

Lower Kootenay Band was asked to prepare dinner at the Creston Canada Day celebrations, held at 

the Rec centre. We estimate that we fed about 170 people. We were prepared to feed 300. It was the 

first time that dinner was available at Canada day, and was difficult to estimate how many people 

would come for dinner. The dinner was sold for $10 a plate and included either salmon or barbeque 

chicken, fried rice, a half a cob of sweet corn, and a piece of frybread. There was lots of positive 

feedback from the dinner. Everyone especially loved the salmon. (I went fishing at Costco) J 

Many thanks to: 

Frybread queens 

Barb Basil, Arlene Basil, Cheryl Louie and Mary Basil, 

for making 200 pieces of fry bread. 

Cooks 

Linda Berg, Destyni Basil, Marty Sonntag, & Donna Whitesel   

Runners & gophers 

Mike Sanchez, Pete Sanchez & Doug Whitesel 

 

You can appreciate that it can be difficult to find people to help cook and serve, especially on a Stat 

holiday, and it was also one of the hottest days of the year.  

We could not have done it without every single person that was there on that day.  

Everyone did a great job and the meal had rave reviews. Way to go Team LKB!  

 

 
Language class- Mondays at 10am, at the Yellow House 

 

I have attended two language classes in July. They are taught by Chief Jason Louie. 

The classes are well attended. The July 15th class had 12 students, and the July 22nd class had 15. 

On July 22nd, we went on a walk and learned about traditional plants, their name in ktunaxa, as well 

as the medicinal properties.  
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MEETINGS  

 

 

June 28th- Council meeting 
 
June 28th- Fire inspection by Canyon Lister Fire Dept. Fire Chief Glenn Guthrie came out to LKB and 

I took him around to all three LKB buildings.  I made notes of all minor repairs needed and these will 

be done as soon as possible.  

 

July 8th- I had an interview by Ki Louie. He was conducting a survey on what the KNC and Bands 

may look like, post treaty, and about which services each should provide. 

 

July 9th- I attended a meeting about the planning of a Menôs group. It will be held at LKB, beginning 

September 3rd, for ten weeks. If any men are interested, please contact either Barb Basil at (250) 

428-4405, or Shari Letye at (250) 428-4406.   

 

July 11th- Chief Jason Louie, Curtis Wullum, and Marty Sonntag and I, went on a tour of the 

Columbia Brewery. This was part of continuing to build on a new relationship, as well as talking about 

how we can work together on future projects. Many thanks to Murray Oswald, the Manager of the 

Brewery, for taking time out of his busy schedule to show us around.  

 
July 11th- I met with Brian Carruthers, the Chief Administrative Officer for RDCK. This was the first 

time that we had met.  I gave him an overview about Lower Kootenay as well as a tour of all of the 

offices, gym, kitchen, arbor and maintenance shop.  

The CAO of the RDCK, and Town Manager of Creston have similar roles to my position, and it is 

beneficial for us to meet and share information and resources.  

 

July 12th- Chief Jason and I met with Rob Schepers the President of the Creston Valley Chamber. 

The meeting was to discuss some issues that occurred during and after the Canada Day dinner. LKB 

was also invited to have a seat on the Chamber Board of Directors.   

 

July 16th- Council meeting 

 

July 18th- Administrators meeting, St.Maryôs. About every two months, all of the Administrators of the 

four bands meet. We all have the same programs and funding agent.  

 

September 24th, 5pm- Upcoming meeting:  

The next LKB Community meeting Tuesday, September 24th at 5pm.  

Agenda items: Constitution, Dog & cat bylaw ( third reading), and the LKB Church. 
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Staff update 

 

Admin Custodian 

Tina Jimmie retired in late June. A lunch was held for her on July 4th.   

Our new custodian is Aileen Evans.   

 
Yellow house Reception/custodian 
 

Interviews were held on the week of July 8th. The successful applicant is Sandy Wayling. She starts in 

the position on Tuesday, August 6th. 

 

Nurseôs Assistant 

 

Misty Louie has been in the Nurseôs Assistant position since April. Her last day will be Friday, 

September 5th. She will then move to Seattle to start Nursing at the university there.  

 

Admin receptionist 
 

Susan Binks has been filling in for Lisa Three Feathers, while Lisa has been on maternity leave. 
Susan will be going down to two days a week, before Lisa returns. Norm Allard Jr will fill in between 
July 29th and September 20th. Lisa returns from maternity leave on Monday September 23rd.  
Susan will stay on with LKB two days per week. 
Please welcome our new staff and help them get familiar with Lower Kootenay Band and the culture 

and history. 

 

 

PROJECTS 

 

Land improvements 

Old houses 

Lower Kootenay Band is in the process of getting authorization from the owner of the grey house on 

highway 21, to burn it down. We have spoken with the Canyon Lister Fire department and they hope 

to burn it down in November 2013. One delay could be the labor dispute at Fortis BC, as the power 

has to be cut off, prior to it being burned down. 

 

LKB Church 

The bell on the old church has fallen in. There have been suggestions brought forward to take it down 
and build a monument with the bell on it. This will be discussed more at the September 24th 
Community meeting.  
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Water project 
This started in April 2013 and is expected to be up and running by the end of September 2013. 

Meetings are held every two weeks with the engineers, and are also attended by management from 

Aboriginal Affairs, as well as Curtis Wullum and Chris Luke Jr.   

 

 
 

LKB Constitution 

A committee was formed to discuss and work on the LKB constitution. The constitution will be 

discussed with Chief and council in August and also with the LKB membership at the September 24th 

community meeting.  

 

Dog & cat bylaw 

This was discussed at a community meeting in the spring this year. There were suggestions made, 

and the draft bylaw has been updated. It will be discussed further at the September 24th community 

meeting. 

 
 

It has been extremely busy at Lower Kootenay since I first started in the position in February 2011. In 

the past two months, we have hosted four large events.  

April 30th- Career Fair. 18 different agencies 

May 1st -  3rd Annual LKB Open House. 150 in attendance 

June 21s t - Aboriginal Day celebrations at LKB. 300 children + 100 adults 

July 1st ï Prepared dinner for 200 at Creston Canada Day celebration 

 

I hope that everyone has a fun, safe and happy summer.  

 

Sincerely, Linda Berg 
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NEWS  
 

 
 

From The Housing Department 
-Marty óMcFlyô Sonntag 

 

 
 
 

I hope everyone is having a wonderful summer!  The immediate concern Iôm sure, is 
trying to stay cool in the midst of all this heat.  Just a reminder about the importance of 
keeping your lawns cut, mainly because of the imminent danger of fire when the grass 
dies and becomes very dry.  Please keep this in mind and if for some reason youôre 
unable to cut your lawn, please contact the Band office and we will try to make some 
type of arrangement to make sure your yards are free of combustible material .  
 
We are also conducting our annual housing inspections at this time. You will be 
receiving letters in the next couple of weeks regarding dates and times for your home 
inspection. Please take some time and make a list of issues or concerns that we can 
discuss with you and make the inspection go much easier. 
 
Thank you for your time and have a wonderful summer!  
 
 
 
Marty Sonntag 
Housing Coordinator 
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With thanks to Yaqan Nukiy School teachers Trevor Marzke and Shelley Jacobs 

During the 2012/2013 school year, Mr Trevor Marzke taught in the primary classroom at the Yaqan 

Nukiy School. Trevor devoted much of his personal time to the students of the school & was often 

seen before & after school hours preparing lessons and activities for his students. Trevor was active 

in the Yaqan Nukiy community participating in the Relay For Life on June 1st, in which he shaved his 

head to support those who are battling Cancer & have lost their life to this devastating illness.  

                          

                  
 
On Aboriginal Day of this year, Trevor participated in the Diabetes Awareness Ride where he biked 
over 55 km's from Bonners Ferry Idaho to LKB to raise awareness of the epidemic of diabetes which 
runs rampant in First Nations communities across North America. 
 
Ms. Shelley Jacobs earned her teaching degree under some very difficult circumstances but 
demonstrated that hard work & dedication pays off. Ms Jacobs also taught at the Yaqan Nukiy School 
& had a very unique & creative teaching style. Ms Jacobs has brought much pride to Yaqan Nukiy as 
a teacher & she also would contribute much of her personal time to planning and preparing lessons 
for the Yaqan Nukiy School. 
Both Shelley & Trevor have decided to move on from the Yaqan Nukiy School to achieve other goals 
both personally & professionally.  
The leadership of the Lower Kootenay Band wish to express our sincere gratitude for all that you 
contributed to students & Yaqan Nukiy community.  
We wish you the best of luck with your future endeavours. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lower Kootenay Band Chief & Council 
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Tricks about how to keep a house cool.  

1. Reduce the cooling load by employing cost-effective conservation measures. Provide effective 
shade for east and west windows. When possible, delay heat-generating activities such as 
dishwashing until evening on hot days. 
2. Keep the house closed tight during the day. Donôt let in unwanted heat and humidity.      Ventilate 
at night either naturally or with fans. 
3. You can help get rid of unwanted heat through ventilation if the temperature of the incoming air is 
77 F or lower. (This strategy works most effectively at night and on cooler days.) Window fans for 
ventilation are a good option if used properly. They should be located on the downwind side of the 
house facing out. A window should be open in each room. Interior doors must remain open to allow 
air flow. 
4. Use ceiling fans to increase comfort levels at higher thermostat settings.  
5. In hot climates, plant shade trees around the house. Donôt plant trees on the South if you want to 
benefit from passive solar heating in the winter. 
6. If buying a new air conditioner, be sure that it is properly sized. Get assistance from an energy 
auditor or air conditioning contractor. 
7. In hot, humid climates, make sure that the air conditioner you buy will adequately get rid of high 
humidity. Models with variable or multi-speed blowers are generally best.  
8. Try not to use a dehumidifier at the same time your air conditioner is operating. The dehumidifier 
will increase the cooling load and force the air conditioner to work harder. 
9. Seal all air conditioner ducts, and insulate ducts that run through unheated basements, crawl 
spaces, and attics. 
10.  Donôt air-condition unused rooms. 
11. Maintain your air conditioners properly to maximize efficiency. 
 
 
Warm Weather Window Solutions 
 
12. Install white window shades or mini-blinds. Mini-blinds can reduce solar heat gain by 40-50 
percent. 
13. Close south and west-facing curtains during the day for any window that gets direct sunlight. 
Keep these windows closed, too. 
14. Install awnings on south-facing windows, where thereôs insufficient roof overhang to provide 
shade. 
15. Hang tightly woven screens or bamboo shades outside the window during the summer to stop 60 
to 80 percent of the sunôs heat from getting to the windows. 
16. Apply low-e films. 
 
 

 

http://www.care2.com/greenliving/energy-saving-low-e-windows.html


Lower Kootenay Band Newsletter Page 14 
 

 

Public Works Department  
Chris Luke Jr & Jim Marcil 

 
Submitted by 

 

Linda Berg, 

Chief Operating Officer 

 

 

Many community members and possible even LKB staff, are probably not aware of the time and effort put in by 

both Chris Luke Jr and Jim Marcil, the two LKB staff that work in the LKB Public Works department. On July 

22nd, there was a break in the main waterline.  Water is something that most people may take for granted. You 

turn on your tap and the water comes out. Both Chris and Jim are fully aware of how community members can 

be surprised and inconvenienced, if there is no water available, especially if it is a hot day, or they are in the 

middle of doing laundry, cooking or bathing.  

Chris and Jim have always responded immediately whenever there has been any kind of problem with the 

water system, or any other kind of emergency, no matter what time of the day it is. They have started work 

hours before their regular workday, they work through lunch, and have also been called out in the evening. 

They also took the time on July 22nd, to go door to door, to let community members know as soon as the break 

in the water system was fixed. During the winter, if it starts snowing at 5am, they are at work early, plowing 

roads and driveways, for the benefit and safety of staff and community members.  

Lower Kootenay Band is very fortunate to have Chris Luke Jr. and Jim Marcil on Team LKB.  

Thank you, Chris & Jim.  
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MONTH of AUGUST Yellow House 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

  1 
9:30am-10am 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 

2 3  
Womenôs 
Youth Camp 
Graduation/ 
Feast 4pm  
@LKB Gym 

4 5 
CIVIC  
HOLIDAY 

6  
Blade 
Runners 
Program 
Begins 
(August 6-23) 

7 
10am-2:30pm 
Cathy Nurse 
Practitioner 

8 
9:30am-10am 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 

9 
 

10 

11 12 
10am Ktunaxa 
Language 
 
 
Dr. Grahn 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
9:30am-10am 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 

16 17 

18 19 
10am Ktunaxa 
Language 

20 21 
10am-2:30pm 
Cathy Nurse 
Practitioner 
Myanne 
Immunizations 

22 
9:30am-10am 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 
 
Lisa Foot Care 

23 24 

25 26 
10am Ktunaxa 
Language 
 
 
Dr. Grahn 

27 28 
10am-2:30pm 
Cathy Nurse 
Practitioner 

29 
9:30am-10am 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 

30 31 

 
 

For appointments with any of the health care providers at the 
~ Yellow House please call 428-4408 or 428-4409 ~ 
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Community Health  

by  

Donna Whitesel 

and  

Misty Louie 

 

Hello all! Hope you are enjoying this warm weather. The Community Garden loves the heat and 

moisture, starting to harvest cucumbers, cabbage, garlic, and peas. 

NURSE PRACTITIONER ï Cathy Carlgren continues to visit the community every Wednesday from 

10:00 ï 3:00 pm. She will be taking off Wednesday August 14th for some family time. Call the Yellow 

House to book. 

LISAôS MOBILE FOOT CLINIC ï Lisa will be here August 22. Call the Yellow House to book. 

REC CENTRE PASSES ï The free daily pass continues to be offered every Thursday 9:30-10:00 at 

the Rec Centre. 

Arlene Basil and Donna Whitesel attended an Elder Abuse Awareness workshop in Kamloops July 10 

& 11. It was an interesting and informative workshop. Look for some more information to be 

presented to the Community in the fall. 

Misty Louie will be leading the Ktunaxa Womenôs Youth Camp at the Lower Kootenay Band Office 

from July 27-August 3. Everyone is welcome to attend the celebration feast for the camp on Saturday 

August 3, 2013 at 4pm in the gym. 

For any appointments at the Yellow House please call (250)428-4408 or (250)428-4409. 

Enjoy your summer!  
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         531 16
th

 Avenue South Creston, BC V0B 1G2 (250)428-4141 

Kiôsuk Kyukyit, 

 

The Creston Valley Public Library has many different books, media, DVDôs and 

programs to offer. Membership is free of charge. I encourage you to come and check it out. 

There is the summer reading program for youth, events held every Wednesday, Thursday and 

Friday at 1:00pm. 

The following are the various programs and areaôs the library has to offer:  

 

                                                                       Summer Reading Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Art in the Library 
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                          DVD Section                               Spacious  Reading Room 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   
 

New Books �± 83 in the month of July 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Items available for check out: Library Features: 
Books Magazines Free Wifi Public Computers 

Audio Books DVDôs 3 iPads Childrenôs Area 

CDôs Projector Audio Room Teen Room 

Craft Bags Kid Book Bins Reading Garden Meeting Room 

Video Cameraôs E-Readerôs Art Display Fax/Printer 

 

You are invited to an information session in the LKB Board room on Friday August 9, 

2013 at 1pm. Iôll be able to sign you up for membership cards and if you have had a previous 

card in the past and there are any fines, those will be waved this day as well, you just have to 

come and see me! Iôll also be giving away free books and magazines! Enjoy the rest of your 

summer!! 

 

- Misty 

misty@crestonlibrary.c 

 


